
OUR CONTRIBUTORS.

We wish to take this opportunity to thank our contributors, 
alumni and professors, who have so liberally helped us in this issue.

Mr. J. H. Howe, author of “Emergencies in the Bridge and Build­
ing Department of a Railroad,” is a member of the class of ’90. 
Mr. Howe is supervisor of the Bridge and Building Department of 
the Nebraska Division for the Union Pacific Railroad Company, 
with headquarters at Omaha, Neb.

Mr. R. G. Call, author of “Cable Troubles,” is a member of the 
class of ’03. Mr. Call is with the New York and New Jersey 
Telephone Company at Newark, New Jersey.

B. J. Lambert, who gives us the article on “Water Power Plant 
of the State University of Iowa,” is a graduate of the class of '01. 
He is assistant professor in civil engineering in our College of 
Applied Science, State University of Iowa.

Professor William G. Raymond, who describes the “New En­
gineering Building,” and writes on “Locomotive Problems,” is 
the Dean of our College of Applied Science. He received his 
Civil Engineering degree at Washington University, St. Louis, 
Mo., in 1884, and the degree of LL.D. in 1905.

Professor Raymond is a member of the American Society of 
Civil Engineers, Sigma Xi, Society for the Promotion of Engi­
neering Education, New England Water Works Association, New 
York Railway Club, Rensselaer Society of Engineers, and Phi 
Kappa Psi. He is the author of “Plane Surveying,” and numer­
ous technical papers.

We are not only indebted to Professor Raymond for these 
articles, but for the many other ways in which he has helped us.

Professor Bohumil Shimek, author of “Wood Preservation,” is 
a member of the class of ’83, and also received an M. S. degree 
in ’92. Professor Shimek is Professor of Physiological Botany, 
Professor of Botany in the College of Pharmacy, and Curator of 
the Herbarium, University of Iowa, at Iowa City, la.

Mr. F. E. Koeper, who has written upon engineering trips, is 
a member of the Mining Engineering class of ’06.

We also wish to express our appreciation to Professor C. S. 
Magowan, who assisted us in getting our Alumni Directory 
revised.




